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TO:               Utah Public Service Commission 

 
FROM:         Division of Public Utilities 

                        Philip Powlick, Director 
                        William Duncan, Manager, Telecommunication & Water Section 
                        Shauna Benvegnu-Springer, Utility Analyst 
 

 SUBJECT: In the Matter of the Request of Pine Valley Irrigation Company, 
Inc.  Compliance Tariff Filing as Amended by Commission Report 
and Order of May 11, 2010 

 
RE:                 Docket No 10-2179-T01 

 
DATE:           July 1, 2010 

 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: DISAPPROVE 

 

The Division recommends the Commission not approve the tariff as filed by the Pine Valley 

Irrigation Company at this time.  The filing only includes a single page with the new rates as 

approved on the Company’s letterhead.  It did not include the complete tariff in the approved 

format with the rules and regulation changes for reading of the meters and the capital reserve 

account.  The Company will be filing an amended tariff within the next 30 days that meets this 

requirement.  

 

cc: Judd Burgess, President, Pine Valley Irrigation Company 


